Region9admin@mda.asn.au
www.mda.asn.au

T: (03) 5340 3805

ABN: 64 636 490 493

MURRAY DARLING ASSOCIATION INC.
REGION 9 ORDINARY MEETING
TO BE HELD IN-PERSON OR AUDIO
VISUAL ON THURSDAY, 28 JULY 2022

AT 10.00AM
1 Attendance
1.1 Apologies
2 Introduction and Acknowledgment of Country by Chair Glen Andreazza
3 Declarations of Interest
4 Minutes

4.1 Previous Minutes from MDA Region 9 Meeting on 19 May 2022
5 Reports & Board Minutes

5.1 CEO Report + Website: https://bit.ly/3BOmMEIiS
5.2 MDA Board Meetings refer Website: https://bit.ly/3BdXzmV

6 Presentation/Discussion
6.1 Matt Woodward, MDBA, Senior Engagement Officer
7 Items

7.1 Submission made on Murrumbidgee Regional Water Strategy (see attached)
7.2 Yanco Creek Modernisation Project

8 General Business
9 Next Meeting
MDA Region 9 Meeting on Thursday 8 September 2022 (Tentative)
Zoom Details:
https://griffith-nsw-gov-au.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_DoANzbdaQNSSBPOTTxD4gw

Webinar ID 858 0774 0499
Webinar Passcode 712714

Murray Darling Association Inc. | 19 May 2022
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RE: DRAFT Submission on draft Murrumbidgee Regional Water Strategy - By
‘_ Murray Darling Association Region 9 Memberships Group
“¢¥ DPIEW Regional Water Strategies Mailbox 25/05/2022 01:35 PM
To: PA GM Mailbox
History:
This message has been replied to and forwarded.

SN

Hello Kim

| would like to thank you for taking part in the Regional Water Strategies submission process. Your
submission has been recorded and will now be assessed as part of the RWS options assessment process.

A ‘What we heard report’ will follow the public exhibition in due time.

For more information, please see https://www.industry.nsw.gov.au/water/plans-programs/regional-
water-strategies, or email regionalwater.strategies@dpie.nsw.gov.au

Amanda Barber

Regional Water Strategies Team

Water Division| Department of Planning and Environment
regionalwater.strategies@dpie.nsw.gov.au
www.dpie.nsw.gov.au

From: Kim Burgess <Kim.Burgess@griffith.nsw.gov.au> On Behalf Of PA GM Mailbox

Sent: Friday, 20 May 2022 4:21 PM

To: DPIE W Regional Water Strategies Mailbox <regionalwater.strategies@dpie.nsw.gov.au>
Subject: Re: DRAFT Submission on draft Murrumbidgee Regional Water Strategy - By Murray Darling
Association Region 9 Memberships Group

Dear DPE Water - Murrumbidgee Strategy Team
Response to Draft Murrumbidgee Regional Water Strategy

Regarding the options, which enjoy our general support, please note the following in respect of Option 34:

34. The Lake Coolah has wide support and it is essential that it is included in the next draft of
the Murrumbidgee Regional Water Strategy. The project has been endorsed and recommended
for a feasibility study by the Murray Darling Association, MDA Region 9 and RAMJO. We
recommend that follow up is not only about reviewing previous investigations as stated in the
current Draft Strategy but that the description column specifically states the need to consider new
technologies and ideas to achieve this project that were not included in previous investigations.

The description needs to be clear that this is a fresh project, not just an action related to revisiting
old ideas.

Please also take account of this attachment in relation to further address of the Pages
noted.

(See attached file: Submission on draft Murrumbidgee Regional Water Strategy.docx)

file:///C:/Users/Kimbu/AppData/Local/Temp/notes51E25C/~web2541 .htm 22/07/2022



If further information or detail is required please contact :

Cr Glen Andreazza, Chair, MDA Region 9 (via PA@griffith.nsw.gov.au)

Or General Manager Jackie Kruger (details just below)

Jackie Kruger | General Manager| Leeton Shire Council
P: 0269530901 | E: jackiek@leeton.nsw.gov.au| www.leeton.nsw.gov.au
23-25 Chelmsford Place, Leeton NSW 2705

Regards

Kim Burgess

Personal Assistant to the General Manager & Mayor

p 02 6962 8123

- Griffith City Council
P A - a 1 Benerambah Street Griffith NSW 2680
cily zpvr'-'i-’-"r-.‘i-'

= — {H | p PO Box 485 Griffith NSW 2680
U‘ fove the I, f.z sfj[é-'x'} ;

w griffith.nsw.gov.au

Griffith City Council acknowledges and respects the traditional custodians and ancestors of the land and waters where we work.
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This e-mail, together with any attachments, is for the exclusive and confidential use of the addressee(s).
Confidentiality is not waived if you are not the intended recipient. Any other distribution, use of, or

reproduction without prior written consent is strictly prohibited.

Views expressed in this e-mail are those of the individual, except where specifically stated otherwise. If
this e-mail has been sent to you in error, please delete the e-mail completely and immediately from your
system. Although reasonable precautions are taken, Griffith City Council does not warrant or guarantee
this message to be free of errors, interference, viruses or similar malicious code and does not accept
liability for any consequences to the recipient opening or using this email or attachments. This email may
be made available to third parties in accordance with the Government Information (Public Access) Act

2009.

file:///C:/Users/Kimbu/AppData/Local/Temp/notes51E25C/~web2541 .htm
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Reference 20 May 2022

Email to : regionalwater.strategies@dpie.nsw.gov.au

Dear DPE Water - Murrumbidgee Strategy Team
Response to Draft Murrumbidgee Regional Water Strategy

We write on behalf of the Murray Darling Association Region 9, specifically Griffith City Council,
Leeton Shire Council, Carrathool Shire Council, Hay Shire Council and Narrandera Shire Council who
resolved to feedback to DPE Water at a MDA Region 9 Meeting on 19 May 2022. Thank you for the
opportunity to comment.

Firstly, we support the notion of a regional water strategy and applaud the initiative in principle.

Page 12 —in the explanation on the Murrumbidgee Region, we feel it should be front and centre that
irrigated agriculture covers a significant footprint, borne out of NSW government decisions in the
late 1800s / early 1900s to drought proof the country for food security. Today these schemes are
worth billions of dollars. Perhaps their significance is best highlighted in or near the paragraph that
speaks about the Wagga Wagga SAP and Snowy 2. We consider the Murrumbidgee and Coleambally
irrigation schemes to be of equivalent status in terms of nation building.

Page 18 — we note DPE Water’s definitions of water security, which is all about town supply. We
consider water for productive use to be a security issue as well.

Page 19, page 27, page 35, page 45, page 54, page 190 — we note the future climate risk modelling
is still under development. We are concerned that the government is using an overly conservation
approach to climate modelling. Climate change will deliver more extreme weather, both dry and
wet. Itis vital that the modelling doesn’t only focus on worst case dry scenarios. Taking an overly
conservative approach will throttle the region’s agricultural potential, especially in relation to annual
cropping which helps significantly to diversify economic activity by sensibly and sustainably taking
advantage of primary production opportunities in wet years.

It is premature to suggest that Councils generally support the use of the new climate datasets when
they are still under development (see page 35).

Referencing not only the dry periods, but also the wet, needs to apply to all planning and reporting
too.

Page 22 — we support the vision, noting it references in its mix enabling economic prosperity as well
as water for local communities.

Page 23 and Page 181 — Leeton is home to significant agribusiness — all of whom are major
employers — including JBS meats, SunRice, CopRice ,Berri Juice (Bega), Stahmann Webster Walnuts,
Pacific Fresh) and should be included in the agribusiness growth list along with Griffith and Wagga
Wagga. Further, the WRConnect Freight Intermodal should be added to the list of new transport
investments (an important inland rail interface). For your information, Western Riverina generates



more freight for international export than any other region in NSW in a normal rain year and Leeton
and Griffith Council are working collaboratively on getting this freight intermodal established.
WRConnect should be referenced specifically near page 181 in the section on jobs and industries.

Page 24, Page 193 and Page 199 — when assessing the long list of options, we strongly suggest the
addition of an extra bullet point to recognise the need to optimise irrigation infrastructure in the
Murrumbidgee region to ensure the region’s agricultural strengths are fully realised / harnessed.

Page 29 — we support the objectives as listed.

Page 31 — the table as presented is supported however we suggest that Priority 7 RWS objective be
augmented to give specific reference to optimised use of irrigation infrastructure (eg. Aligned with
all regional water strategy objectives, including optimal and responsible use of irrigation schemes for
primary production).

Page 32 and Page 33 — We are delighted to see strengthened alignment between landuse planning
and water plans. The table as presented is supported however please note in the section on
economic prosperity that while renewable energy is supported in principle, largescale solar is not
supported on irrigation lands (which have been categorised as important agricultural lands by DPE.)
You will note that irrigation areas are not included in the solar zones.

Note that the Riverina Regional (Landuse) Plan identifies the region as “one of the most productive
and diverse agricultural regions in Australia, giving rise to its claim as the ‘food bowl of Australia.....
identifying and protecting important agricultural land is fundamental to the future of agricultural
production.” The Riverina Regional (Landuse) Plan refers to the area as “an economic powerhouse
....for agribusiness and value-added manufacturing” and states that “Ongoing economic prosperity is
closely tied to ... water security for industry.”

We think it is important that the new Regional Water Strategy should more strongly reflect the
sentiments expressed above, including but not limited to, adding Direction 1 of the Landuse Plan in
the list showing how the Regional Water Strategy objectives will align in regards enabling economic
prosperity. In Direction 1 of the Regional (Landuse) Plan — Protect the region’s diverse and
productive agricultural land - it states that highly productive agriculture requires ready access to
water (including irrigation).

Page 37 — we reconfirm our view that consultation with a broader sector of water licence holders
needs to occur, including the agricultural sector. Ideally this should have occurred before the draft
strategy was compiled.

Page 39 — we agree there needs to be alignment with existing reforms but flag that as a community
we are not across the Yanco Offtake SDLAM / Better Bidgee project and think it is critically important
that local councils and local communities understand the current status of these projects and
implications for the environment (mid Murrumbidgee Wetlands in particular) and for irrigated
agriculture.

Page 171 — what is the basis of these risk ratings? We are not across this information and were not
consulted on this ahead of the publication of the draft Regional Water Strategy. We consider water
security needs further discussion so that local water utilities can understand more fully DPE’s
thoughts and provide more considered responses. It is noted that even through the millennium
drought, Leeton and Griffith on only limited occasions had their town supply allocation reduced.



Page 189 — we are glad to see the significance of water strongly recognised in this section. We are
also pleased to see groundwater is being identified for inclusion in a industry growth and resilience

framework.

Page 193 — Local councils and the MDA Region 9 would like to be active participants in the
assessment of the long list of options, along with DPE, before final Murrumbidgee Regional Water
Strategy is released. There will be other relevant stakeholders to include too.

Page 194 — we support the vision as presented but ask that ‘allocated and delivered in the right
time’ be added to the sentence “To achieve this .....".

Regarding the options, which enjoy our general support, please note the following :

9.

10.

14.

15.

22.

34.

40.

41.

47.

52.

LWU’s should be involved with any review of drought rules

We consider allocation rules too conservative, unnecessarily impeding agricultural
productivity. We appreciate the need for a degree of conservatism but it is
understood that the amount of underuse is evidence that more could have been
grown in dry years.

The draft Regional Water Strategy could do well to more overtly table the risk of a
growing population of permanent nut plantings in the Southern Basin and how this
will impact productive water security in the Murrumbidgee as the thirsty trees
mature.

South Australia needs to carry a proportional share of any allocation reductions in
dry years, at the very least.

Important for wellbeing / mental health.

This project has been endorsed and recommended for a feasibility study by the
Murray Darling Association, MDA Region 9 and RAMJO. We recommend that follow
up is not only about reviewing previous investigations as stated in the Draft Strategy
but that the description column specifically states the need to consider new
technologies and ideas to achieve this project that were not included in previous
investigations. The description needs to be clear that this is a fresh project, not just
an action related to revisiting old ideas. Please contact us if further information is
required.

We would like to understand this more and consider it should be an action of last
resort.

We would like to understand this more and what the implications are for achieving
both environmental and productive outcomes in the Murrumbidgee region.

Suggest that ‘better optimise their water allocations’ be added to ‘better manage
their needs and risks’.

Of critical important but cannot be done in isolation of land use planning and water
use planning. We need an integrated approach in the Murrumbidgee Region.



Thank you again for the opportunity to comment. We look forward to engaging with DPE further as
the next iteration of the Murrumbidgee Regional Water Strategy is delivered.

Yours sincerely

Glenn Andreazza
Chairman MDA Region 9



At the last meeting Region 9 meeting on 19 May 2022

It was agreed upon by Members that a request be forwarded to the Department and
Advisory Groups that a brief be provided of the four current projects that are understood to
be funded and are targeted to go ahead and overall advice on where the Yanco Offtake
Modernisaiton project is at.

Suggest the following letter to be discussed at the meeting next week - TO you all - Please
improve on this draft :

28 July 2022

To the Yanco Creek Modernisation Team

REQUEST FOR A BRIEF ON THE STATUS OF THE YANCO CREEK MODERNISATION
PROJECT

MDA Region 9 Members at their meeting on 19 May 2022, resolved to forward a letter to the
DPIE to request the following:

* A brief on the status of the Yanco Creek Modernisation Project
* A brief on the four projects that are targeted to go ahead.

It is also requested that the DPIE provide a presentation and Q&A to the Region 9 group in
relation to this same request at the next meetingon ..............

Yours sincerely

Cr Glen Andreazza
Chair, MDA Region 9



